# Title IX Ad Hoc Committee Meeting September 26, 2017 at 10 am in Human Resources Conference Room

Dr. Raphael welcomed the committee and opened the table to individual participation in an ice-breaker about the recent Betsy DeVos repeal to the 2011 Dear Colleague Letter.

### **Minutes Recap**

Dr. Raphael reviewed the minutes from the May meeting.

## **Campus Updates**

Kris Kiger's schedule is changing and she will no longer attend meetings due to the schedule change.

# **Title IX Coordinator Reports**

October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month. Dr. Raphael and STIXA are hosting events month long to raise awareness, flyers were handed out with events list. Student Safe Zone training was held on September 22<sup>nd</sup>, Staff Safe Zone training will be held on October 13<sup>th</sup> and Women's History Month planning will start in October. Dr. Raphael visited the East LA Women's center and the center is interested in a partnership along with providing an advocate for our campus. Falcon Safe trainings started on September 18<sup>th</sup> with athletics. Michael Miles is working with Dr. Raphael to help promote Domestic Violence Awareness month in conjunction with Epilepsy Awareness month. Dr. Raphael reviewed the website and promo video with the committee for feedback.

## **Campus Safety/TARGET Updates**

There were no updates provided. Next meeting is likely to occur in October.

#### STIXA Update

STIXA is working with Dr. Raphael to promote Domestic Violence Awareness Month. There will be a helping supplies drive for the duration of the month with participation from several departments on campus. Flyers with full detail and events list for the month have been distributed.

## WeAreFalconSafe Update

Filming is wrapped and the website is almost ready to launch!! The committee discussed possible ways of distributing the promo video. Some of the ideas were to have class showings, showings on department and weight room monitors, to play the video on the marquee, and as part of orientations along with some other great ideas. This would include ASCC, Managers, CTX, NFOP, online/in person student orientation, and student radio. John Van Gaston and Miya Walker should be consulted. Student health and Athletics would need the files on DVD/flash drive to have videos/photos playing on screens.

### **Falcon PRIDE Update**

There were changes made to the document based on committee suggestions and feedback. Dr. Hernandez will meet with Dr. Raphael to implement dates for the Student Survivor Groups. Dr. Raphael is confident that the website will launch in December.

#### **Announcements**

There were no announcements.

The next meeting is scheduled for October 31st in the HR Conference room.